
Beckenham Primary School   

Independent Public School 

386 Railway Parade   Phone:  9458 4666 
BECKENHAM WA 6107               www.beckenhamps.wa.edu.au  

      Absentee line only: 0409 687 220 
Dear Parents / Carers  

School Board 

I would like to acknowledge the contribution made to our School Board by four members as their 
terms of membership expire. 
As our Board Chair, Mrs Marcia Dowling has played a significant part in strengthening the 
Board's operations and procedures and has been a strong advocate of the school. 
Mrs Natashe Gray, Mrs Gemma Ierace and Mrs Sheree Simons have also been valued 
members of the Board and I thank them all for their service to the school. 
Yesterday at our first meeting, Mrs Margaret Culbong, grandmother of students at the school, 

was welcomed to the Board. 

As a result of the expiration of member terms, I am calling for nominations for the board. On a 

separate sheet attached to this newsletter is some information about the role of the Board. 

There are four parent positions available. In the event that there are more than four nominations 

an election will be held. 

Food Allergies  

As some children have food allergies, the sharing of food between students is not 

recommended. It may not always be apparent which ingredients some products contain 

(including homemade foods) and this could cause an allergic reaction in susceptible children.   If 

your child does have an allergy, please ensure this information has been given to the school for 

recording so an action plan can be put in place if required. 

Parking 

There have been a number of complaints made to the City of Gosnells with regard to parking at 

the front of the school at the end of the school day. This is an ongoing issue and is outside of 

the school's jurisdiction. Rangers will be making visits and may issue infringements. I ask that 

everyone assists by obeying the street parking signs and not parking in the Kiss & Drive zone or 

the bus zone in front of it. 

Harmony Week 

Harmony Week is from Thursday March 15th – Wednesday 21st March. This is a great 

opportunity for our school to celebrate the many and diverse cultures amongst the families who 

attend Beckenham. 

Last year we held a shared lunch and the response from parents was overwhelming. It is 

planned to hold the lunch on Tuesday March 20th.   More information will be sent home about 

this early next week. 

School Development Days 2018 

This year there is a change to what is commonly called 'pupil free days'. Students will not be 

required to attend school on Tuesday June 5th which is the day after the Western Australia Day 

long weekend next term.  Instead, students will be required to attend school on Monday July 

16th which is the first day of Term 3. This change has been made as staff have elected to attend 

professional learning sessions after hours and have traded off the School Development Day. 

This change has been approved by the School Board. 

Parents and Citizens Association  

The school is very fortunate to have an active P&C Association run by a small group of 

dedicated volunteer parents. The P&C operates the uniform shop, school banking and dedicates 

much of its time to fundraising for the school.  New members are always welcome. Please 

contact the Secretary, Nicole Ostermeyer on 0421 321 111 if you are able to help in any way.  

Kind Regards 

John Gillett 
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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Friday 2 nd March  Voluntary Contributions Winner Announced  

Mega Play  

Uniform Shop Open  

Monday 5 th  March  NO SCHOOL -  PUBLIC HOLIDAY - LABOR DAY  

Wednesday 7 th  March  School Banking 8.15 - 9.15am  

Thursday 8 th  March  Subway Lunch  

Techno Kids  

Friday 9 th  March  Assembly ð Room 13  

Uniform Shop Open  

Young Leaders Day @ Perth Convention Centre  

Tuesday 13 th  March  Year 6 Solar Challenge at school  

Wednesday 14 th  March  Summer Challenge Ferndale Reserve, Ferndale @ 9.30am -

2.00pm (see note)  

School Banking 8.15 - 9.15am  

Thursday 15 th  March  Techno Kids  

Subway Lunch  

Newsletter  

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

Attendance Matters – Every Day at School Counts 

Beckenham Primary School uses SMS messages to communicate with parents about their child’s 

absences.  If your child’s school uses SMS you will automatically receive an SMS advising you of any 

absence and you will be prompted to provide a reason to the school about why your child is away. To assist 

us in maintaining accurate records, please respond as requested in the message.  

When a student’s absences are identified as a concern, the schools will work collaboratively with students 

and parents to develop and implement strategies for improved attendance. 

This will usually include the principal, deputy principal, teacher or other relevant staff meeting with the 

student and parents to: Investigate the reasons for the absences 

1. Identify issues concerning the absences 

2. Develop strategies to improve attendance. 

3. Several meetings or phone calls may be required in order to review and 

amend strategies to restore attendance. 

 
 
 

 A principal may seek to draw on the advice and expertise of external services, agencies or community 

members to assist in developing strategies, or to facilitate additional support for the student or their parents. 

Our absentee line number is SMS 0409 687 220. In some cases, the principal may offer parents an 

Attendance Advisory Panel or a Responsible Parenting Agreement 



 

BECKENHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL BOARD 

There are four vacancies for parent representatives on the Beckenham Primary School Board. The Board 

meets twice per term with the next meeting this term scheduled for March 22nd.  

Below is a table which gives an overview of the Board's roles and responsibilities. If you would like to 

nominate, please return the tear off slip by the end of school on Friday March 9th to the office. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Beckenham Primary School 

Parent Representative Nomination Form  

I _____________________________________       (print name) wish to 

nominate as a parent representative for the Beckenham Primary School 

Board commencing in 2018 for a term of three years. 

Signed: ____________________________   Date:_______________ 

 

Please return by Friday March 9th to the office. 

 



 

SRC ELECTIONS 

Nigel from the Electoral Education Centre visited Beckenham P.S. on Tuesday 27th February to run our 

student council elections.  Students from Years 1 – 6 voted for their councillor and deputy councillor who 

will represent them at council meetings in Semester 1.  Nigel was very impressed by our student’s 

respectful manners and knowledge of the preferential system of voting. Elected students from Years 4- 6 

will join our Head Girl, Lana Maggs and Head Boy, Aswin Sabu at The Young Leaders Day at the Perth 

Convention Centre on Friday, 9th March.  

 

 



 

 

SUSTAINABILITY – BE KIND TO THE ENVIRONMENT 

As Beckenham Primary School is striving to be a sustainable school, ‘WASTE FREE WEDNESDAY’ is 

back.  We believe that it is very important to reduce the amount of waste we are creating and know that 

together we can reduce the impact we have as individuals on the environment.   

All students are encouraged to pack a waste free lunch each Wednesday.  Students will be rewarded with 

‘Besties’ weekly and a cool sustainable prize will be awarded to the class or classes that have the highest 

percentage of waste free lunches over a certain period of time. Some tips for packing a waste free lunch 

are provided below. We can’t wait to see the variety of waste free lunchboxes packed this term. 

Food and Drink Alter natives 

Tetra Paks (juices, milks, etc)  
 
 
 
 
 

Buy in bulk and then pack water, smoothies, 
milk or juice in a reusable drink bottle.  
 
 

Chip and Muesli Bar  packets 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Buy chips/snacks in bulk and pack in reusable 
containers.  
 
Bake your own muesli bars , muffins, biscuits 
and pack in reusable containers.  
 
Pack yoghurt in a small reusable container, 
filled at home from a bulk container.  
 

Plastic  bags and cling wrap  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Pack food items in small containers inside a 
lunch box, use a bento style contain er or use 
beeswax wraps.  
 
 
*Buying in bulk is not only great for reducing 
waste, but also saves money! 



CLASSROOM SUSTAINABILITY PROJECT 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each class has continued to take on a sustainability project this year.  Classes are responsible for recycling or 

contributing to sustainable practices in some way.  If you have any of the items collected by our classes, please 

bring them in to the respective classes. 

Congratulations to Beckenham Primary School and Room 6 for working hard last year to collect over 50kgs of 

ring pulls!!  We exceeded our target of 49kgs and have been able to fund 7 wheelchairs for children in need!!  

Well done to the Beckenham Primary School community. 

 

 

    

 

Room Project  
Kindy  Soft Plastic, Food scraps for worms, worm 

farm maintenance, reusing of items for in 

class projec ts, reusing of newspaper.  

ECU A 

ECU B 

ECU C 

Room1  Oral Care Waste  

Room 2  Chickens and Collecting Eggs  

Room 3  Sunglasses and Spectacles  

Room 4  Old Blankets for Animal Shelters  

Room 5  Mobile Phones and Accessories  

Room 6  Ring Pulls 

Room 7  Recy cling Beauty Products  

Room 10  Paper Recycling  

Room 11  Feeding the Worms  

Room 12  Aluminium Cans  

Room 13  Hard Plastics  

Room 14  Power Rangers  

Room 15  Litter Bugs 

Room 16  Dry Cell and H ousehold Batteries  

Office  Printer Cartridges  



HELPING HANDS BECKENHAM NETWORK 

HELPING HANDS BECKENHAM 
NEWS UPDATE 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Chinese New Year We celebrated the Chinese New Year (Year of the Dog) on 16th February 2018. We tried to write Happy 
New Year in mandarin and children loved it.   Sustainability & Construction: Last fortnight children helped us embedding 
the sustainability component in our program to a great extent. They showed their responsibility by using reusables and 
constructing impressive creative things throughout aforementioned period. They also helped us maintaining our nature 
garden by watering the plants and feeding the worms in school's kitchen garden. Additionally, children enjoyed utilising 
their construction cum creative skills to build various things using blocks, lego, rubber shapes etc. Sensory Play: the 
children also played with some materials and participated in activities that stimulated their five senses such as playdough 
play, playing with sand, soil, shells, paint, red beans and many more. The group sport games and obstacle course helped 
them develop cooperation, confidence, persistency, problem solving, communication and leadership skills.  Outdoor Play: 
the children remained quite active and participated in active play on regular basis. The games on our program during this 
period were obstacle course, quoits, croquet, banana peel (this game lead by Sophie), AFL, basketball and many more. 
Holi Festival: Holi is a boisterous festival with people smearing each other with coloured water and bright powders. 
Originally a festival to celebrate good harvests and fertility of the land. So, on Friday the 2nd March we will be celebrating 
this Indian colour festival with children.  

 SOME OF OUR FUN MOMENTS... 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

   

     

    

   For more information please contact the coordinator Pooja Saggar on 0478 398 270 or email 

beckenham@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au 

 

mailto:beckenham@helpinghandsnetwork.com.au


P&C NEWS 

Colo r Ruu   n

Volunteers needed 

In order for the colour run to go ahead the P&C need parent volunteers to help organise and run the 
event.  The Colour run will be a great afternoon and we promise that if you help you will have lots of 
FUN!  Please leave your name and contact number at the office, contact Nicole on 0421 321 111 or 
email the P&C on beckenhampc@gmail.com. 

The P&C are considering changing the date to Term 2 to allow more time to organise the Colour Run. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Empty Sauce Bottle 

The P&C are collecting empty sauce bottles for the colour powder for the colour run.  If you have some 
empty bottles please clean them and leave at office. 

School Banking News 

School Banking Co-Ordinator needed 

Are you interested in helping run the 
Commonwealth Bank School Banking 
program?  Our wonderful co-ordinator must 
sadly step down, so the search is on for 
someone to continue this great program.  If you 
have approximately 2 hours a week to spare to collect the deposits please contact Esme on 0433 768 
615.  You can chose the day and time to run the banking and the school receives excellent support 
from the Commonwealth Bank representative.  

Commonwealth Bank Representative Visit 

Erica the Commonwealth School Banking Representative will be visiting the school Friday 16 March 
from 8:30am.  She is available to help set up accounts and answer any questions. 

 

mailto:beckenhampc@gmail.com

